Horning Parish Council News – September 2016
Allotments:
Owing to difficulties the Parish Council has in finding sufficient numbers of parishioners who wish to rent an allotment, we have held preliminary discussions with Hoveton Parish Council, who don’t have any allotments of their own, regarding the possibility of allowing residents of Hoveton to rent one of our vacant allotments.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The allotments are located on two sites, both of them accessed from the A1062, and should any Horning residents be interested in taking on an allotment, please contact the Parish Clerk as soon as possible.
The rent for an allotment is currently only £19 per year.
Changes to the Poppy Bus service:
Anyone who uses the Poppy Bus service should be aware that, as from 5th. September, the company who operates it changed from North Norfolk Community Transport to Feline Travel. 
Owing to this there will also be some changes to the locations served, as well as changes to the days it serves certain locations.
For further information, or to book a journey, contact Feline Travel on 01692 584987, or 01603 889086.
Permissive Rights of Way:
Norfolk County Council are undertaking a review of their records of Permissive Rights of Way, public access to any Permissive Right of Way that is not correctly and fully recorded by 2026 will be lost.
If any parishioners are aware of a footpath that was used in past years that they believe is, or could be a Right of Way and that is no longer, or seldom used, it is important that information relating to the footpath, such as its location, how long it is believed it has been in existence and when it was last used, is reported to Norfolk County Council’s Permissive Rights of Way officer.
If there are any parishioners who are interested in ensuring public access to Rights of Way is maintained and would like to assist the Parish Council in  researching and recording Permissive Rights of Way within the parish, please contact the Parish Clerk, any assistance given will be very gratefully received.
Agenda Items:
If you wish a particular topic or issue to be placed on the agenda and discussed by the Council, it is essential that you provide written details (by post or e-mail) to the Clerk at least 5 working days before the meeting. Any correspondence received after this date will be deferred to the next meeting.
Next Council Meeting:
Monday 3rd. October 2016 at 7pm in St. Benet’s Hall.
Members of the public are very welcome to attend the meeting.
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